
 

 

Medina County Local Emergency Planning Committee 

Meeting Minutes for January 9th, 2025 

 

 
LEPC Members 

Mark Albrecht – Industry 
Tom Bartfai – Transportation 
Gregory Bartoe - EMA 
Jim Carter - Fire 
Anthony Dattilo – Industry 
Noah Eddy - EMA 
Terry Grice – Law Enforcement 
Rob Haas - Fire 
 

Colin Johnson – Health 
Matt Martin – County Engineer 
Bob Mueller – Community Group 
Stephanie Mueller – First Aid 
Ben Nau – EMA 
Chuck Stiver - EMA 
Anthony Strazzo – Fire 
 

 
Guests 

Mark Shane – Environmental Noah Porter - OEMA 

 
 
Anthony Dattilo called the meeting to order at 0830. 
 
Motion to approve November Meeting Minutes made by Rob Haas, second by Colin Johnson.  Motion approved by all.  

No hazmat incidents have occurred since the last meeting. 
 
Motion to accept the resignation of Ben Nau as the LEPC Information Coordinator/Secretary and to appoint Greg 
Bartoe as the LEPC Information Coordinator/Secretary made by Anthony Strazzo and seconded by Colin Johnson.  
Motion approved by all. 
 
Motion to approve Resolution 2025-001 EMA/LEPC Contract for Services made by Anthony Strazzo, second by Bob 
Meuller.  Motion approved by all.  
 
Once Around 

o Tom Bartfai 
o For the HazMat classes funded through grants awarded pursuant to the 2025 HMEP Grant, Tom will 

start setting up the dates for HazMat classes 
o Colin Johnson 

o The Health Department is hosting a tabletop exercise on January 16th involving hazardous materials. 
Also, there is a regional training unit on children involved in disasters on January 14th.  The number of flu 
cases has started to rise.  Also, some whooping cough cases have been reported statewide. 

o Chuck Stiver 
o Update and discussions on the costs and scheduling of physicals for All Hazard team members and 

medical oversight on All Hazard team operations.  Discussed Wayne County ice rescue operation which 
resulted in a 16-year-old boy passing away following the incident.  An Ice Recue class will be held at the 
end of January or beginning of February at Erhart FD.  Update on dive training – Dive Med class in 
February; DR1 will be ongoing.  The plan is for the dive team to be functional in the spring after 



 

 

completing public safety diving course and DR1.  Next winter the team will complete ice diving training 
to be functional as an ice rescue dive team.  In the interim, Wayne County covers Medina Count for ice 
rescue until the Medina County team becomes functional.  HMEP classes will be scheduled soon. 

o Ben Nau 
o Ben will be participating in a presentation on the BleachTech incident at the next Medina Safety Council 

meeting on February 18th at Williams-on-the-Lake. 
o Stephanie Mueller 

o Stephanie is looking for speakers for the Medina Safety Council, let her know if you know anyone. 
 
Motion to Adjourn made by Terry Grice, second by Mark Albrecht at 0901. 


